
SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Annual Action Plan Substantial Amendment #1 for FY 2020-2021 
 
In accordance with the County of San Joaquin’s Citizen Participation Plan and the 
requirements of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), a public 
comment period is being circulated to solicit public comments and questions regarding the 
Annual Action Plan Amendment. The purpose of this comment period will be to provide the 
public an opportunity to comment on the Annual Action Plan Substantial Amendment #1 for 
2020/2021. The substantial amendment will result in the addition of $1,753,673 from the 
Coronavirus Aid Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES) through the Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) program.  This allocation is the second “tranche” that the 
County has received through the CARES Act for CDBG purposes and is referred to as CDBG-
CV3.  
 
The total funding to be allocated in the Action Plan will be $1,753,673.  The funds will be 
allocated across the Urban County, which includes the cities of Escalon, Lathrop, Manteca, 
Ripon and Tracy. 
 
Please be advised that effective April 15, 2021, the County of San Joaquin’s Annual Action 
Plan Substantial Amendment #1 2020-2021 will be available for review and public 
comments at the following locations: County of San Joaquin, Community Development 
Department, 1810 E. Hazelton Avenue, Stockton, CA 95205 and on the County’s website at 
http://www.sjgov.org/commdev/cgi-bin/cdyn.exe. 
 
Written comments will be received for a period of 5 days, until April 20, 2021 and may be 
submitted to the County of San Joaquin, Community Development Department, 1810 E. 
Hazelton Avenue, Stockton, CA 95205.  You may also provide comments via telephone by 
contacting Neighborhood Preservation Division at (209) 468-3157. 
 
Additionally, a public hearing will be held at the Board of Supervisors meeting in the Board 
Chambers on the sixth floor of the County Administration Building, 44 N. San Joaquin 
Street, Stockton, CA on April 20, 2021 at 9:00 AM to approve this amendment and solicit 
any additional public comments. Due to the current health emergency, the Board of 
Supervisors are taking comments by email only on the day of the hearing at 
cobrecords@sjgov.org. 
 
The County of San Joaquin does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, 
national origin, sex, disability, sexual orientation, gender identity, or familial status in the 
administration of its programs or activities. 
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